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BOB SCHIEFFER, host: 
 
Today on FACE THE NATION, from Dolphin Stadium in Miami, Florida, the Super 
Bowl, an American institution.  When the Chicago Bears and the Indianapolis 
Colts meet today, it will be for the championship of professional football. 
But the Super Bowl has become more than just a game.  Forbes magazine recently 
declared it the most valuable sporting event in the world, double the economic 
value of the second place event, the Summer Olympics.  We'll talk about the 
great success of the Super Bowl, and the state of professional football with 
Roger Goodell, the new football commissioner.  Then we'll turn to the game and 
get the thoughts of Jim Nantz in CBS Sports, and two of the game's greatest 
quarterbacks, Phil Simms and Dan Marino.  I'll have a final word on the role 
of sports in American life. 
 
But first, let's talk some football on FACE THE NATION. 
 
Announcer:  FACE THE NATION, with CBS News chief Washington correspondent Bob 
Schieffer.  And now, from Dolphin Stadium, site of the Super Bowl, Bob 
Schieffer. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And good morning again.  We are at Dolphin Stadium.  We had hoped 
to be out on the field this morning, but, of all things, it rained.  So we are 
inside, and we're in the Colt cheerleader dressing room.  Unfortunately, they 
will not arrive for about another seven or eight hours.  But here we are, and 
with us, the NFL commissioner Roger Goodell. 
 
Mr. Commissioner, thank you for being here. 
 
Joining in the questioning, my old buddy and colleague from CBS Sports, Jim 
Nantz. 
 
Mr. JIM NANTZ (CBS Sports Play-by-Play Announcer):  Thank you, Mr. 
Schieffer. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Mr. Commissioner, I thank you for bringing along the Super Bowl 
trophy.  This is the real trophy, FACE THE NATION has won the Super Bowl, at 
least for the next 20 minutes or so. 
 
Let's talk about that astonishing statistic I just cited in the--in the 
opening there.  The Super Bowl is the most valuable event in all of sports, 
and what struck me--and this is Forbes magazine that has made this comparison, 
they say that it is twice as valuable, has twice the economic impact of the 
second most valuable day in sports, and that is, of all things, the Summer 
Olympics.  Can you put a dollar mark on this?  I mean, how much of an economic 
impact does the Super Bowl have on America? 
 
Mr. ROGER GOODELL (NFL Commissioner):  Well, we've never looked at it beyond 
just America.  We've only looked at it in the community where we play the 
Super Bowl.  So south Florida, we expect we'll have some kind of an economic 
impact in excess of $300 million this year.  But we really don't look at it so 
much as the economic impact.  It's the impact that we're having on America by 
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getting people together, getting them around the television set, and making 
sure they get a chance to enjoy football with us. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  It has become a day unlike any in sports.  The World Series played 
over a series of days, as it were, the basketball championships, Final Four 
and all that.  One game, one day. 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  Yeah, win or go home is the way we look at it, and that's true 
all the way through our playoffs.  And I think that's what brings so much 
drama to NFL, because they know when they come here the stakes are high, teams 
have been working all season to try to get to this point, and it's do or die 
today. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Jim Nantz. 
 
Mr. NANTZ:  Good to be with you, sir, and this trophy right here today will 
be in the hands--for the first time ever, an African-American coach will hoist 
the Lombardi trophy, Lovie Smith or Tony Dungy, and, for the league, it's 
really a wonderful time to kind of tell the story, what's happened since the 
early '80s, isn't it, commissioner? 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  Jim, it really is, because it's a--it's obviously the greatest 
trophy in the world, from our standpoint, to see that kind of collective 
achievement that these coaches are going to have today.  But to see somebody 
hold that up that has worked so hard, and it means so much to our sport and to 
America to see an African-American coach hold that up and to show that he's 
achieved the best in the world.  So we're proud of that, and we think it's 
going to be a great day today. 
 
Mr. NANTZ:  In visiting with Tony Dungy earlier this week, he made the point 
that when he first retired as a player, there were 14 African-American 
assistant coaches in the league.  And now the number approaches 200.  How has 
the league gotten to this point? 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  Well, I think it's been a series of changes that we've made in 
the league that have allowed our coaches to get greater experience, get in a 
position where they can have the experience to make sure they're capable of 
going on to be great head coaches, and then giving them the opportunity.  And 
I think what you're seeing here is that they're not just great black coaches, 
these are great football coaches. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  I want to talk to you about some of the kind of the dark side, as 
it were, of football.  Because this is this great success story that the NFL 
has had, and yet off the field there were 35 players, I think at the last 
count, that were arrested over the course of this season.  Obviously this is a 
problem.  I notice even the head of the players union says he worries about 
it; he sees it as a problem.  What are you going to do about it, Mr. 
Commissioner? 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  Well, I think the first thing is anytime we have an incident 
like that, we understand our responsibility.  It's not good for the sport, 
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it's not good for our players, and we want to try to eliminate that.  So we 
have a number of programs that we've put in place that make sure that the 
players understand their responsibility.  We have tried to educate them that 
they're in a position of great focus and they have to conduct themselves 
appropriately.  Obviously, when you're dealing with this many people, 
sometimes you're going to get some people that stray.  When they do, we will 
deal with that by our enforcement procedures. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  I think that's a good point you make, because how many football 
players are there in the league, 1600, something like that? 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  Yes, slightly over. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And so 35 arrests would be a very small percentage of... 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  Well, one's too many for me, Bob.  Clearly I'm concerned. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Exactly. 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  I think we have to try to eliminate this.  We have to try to do 
whatever we can to put our players in a position where they understand that 
responsibility. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Well, I noticed at your news conference on Friday, you said that 
you did plan to hold some meetings with the players during the off season. 
But I mean, it's going to take more than just talk.  What will the league do? 
Are you prepared to really crack down?  Will you talk about suspending people? 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  Well, we have.  We've increased our suspensions and our 
discipline this past year.  I expect to continue that.  We also want to talk 
to our coaches and our players to understand what's going on so that we can 
make the right adjustments to our very aggressive programs and policies that 
we do have in place right now. 
 
Mr. NANTZ:  By the way, this is the first time for you, as commissioner, to 
be at a Super Bowl and hand out the trophy, so congratulations on--for that. 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  Thank you. 
 
Mr. NANTZ:  And since you took over September the 1st for the great Paul 
Tagliabue, what do you feel now that you've gone through a whole season? 
Going into your second season, what's the issue that you really want to tackle 
above all? 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  Well, I think the most important thing for us is to keep a 
focus on the game.  As long as the game is strong, as long as it's exciting 
for our fans, that's the most important thing for us.  But we need to continue 
to make sure that our, the fans recognize that we're doing what we can to make 
sure we're presenting football in the best possible light.  And that includes 
player conduct, that includes making sure that we deliver more football to 
more fans through new technology and new platforms. 
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Mr. NANTZ:  There's a story that came out this week.  Ted Johnson, former 
Patriot linebacker, saying he's suffering from post-concussion syndrome, 
basically, a series of concussions during his playing career and accusing, 
now, the Patriots of maybe not giving that the full attention that it 
deserved, and he's paying for it after his career.  What will the league do 
with his story? 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  Well, medical care is extremely important to us for our 
players.  Player safety, we have rule changes, we have a concussion study 
that's been going on for approximately 10 years, and they've made great 
modifications to equipment and to playing rules to make it safer for our 
players.  We didn't know about the Ted Johnson issue until last week or early 
this week.  We want to look into that.  We want to make sure we understand the 
circumstances, what may have contributed to that, and see what we can do to 
try to make it safer for our players. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Let's talk, while we're on these kinds of subjects, let's talk a 
little bit about steroid policy.  Are you going to have to do more than you're 
doing now on this?  I know you're going to start trying to find a way to test 
for human growth hormone. 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  Right. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  But just in general, I noticed, you know, one of your star players 
tested positive for steroids.  He was suspended for four games, but now he's 
going to the Pro Bowl.  Should they be allowed to get these post-season honors 
when they've been found testing positive for steroids? 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  Well, Bob, as you know, we just made further changes in our 
steroid policy just last week, and we think they're great improvements.  We 
think we are the leaders in this area, that we have a great program, and we 
know our responsibility in this area.  There is no test for HGH, no reliable 
test.  We are working, we are funding to try to develop that.  And so we want 
to get an answer to that also.  As it relates to the Pro Bowl, I've had good 
conversations with Gene about that.  I believe that we'll be able to make some 
changes in the off-season, and that players that violate our steroid policy 
will not be permitted to play in the post-season games in the future. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  So this would be retroactive if you penalize this particular 
player.  But, in other words, what you're saying, you don't want this to 
happen again in this way? 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  I don't.  I think we'll be able to make some changes in our 
policy so that players will not be able to make the Pro Bowl roster going 
forward, and they won't be--they won't be able to do that because we will not 
permit them to be eligible. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Where do you go from here, commissioner?  You're going to play an 
exhibition game in China this summer.  You're going to play a season game, a 
real game, in London.  Are you looking to a day when the NFL will be--have 
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franchises in other countries? 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  We have tremendous interest internationally, and so we're 
trying to reach our fans internationally.  We are doing--playing the regular 
season games, and I think it will give us a chance to play over there in front 
of our fans.  But also, with the new technology just developing, the world is 
getting smaller.  There's more opportunities for us to be able to get more 
football, more fans, and we're doing that through all our new technologies. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  OK, what about today?  How do you see the game?  What can we 
expect? 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  I hope it's a great game.  I'm not much on making any 
predictions on who wins, but we've got two great football teams and an 
exciting matchup.  So we're looking for a great day, and I know CBS Sports 
will present it in a great way for us. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  OK.  Mr. Commissioner, we really thank you for coming by. 
 
Mr. GOODELL:  Thanks, Bob.  I'm glad to be here.  Thank you. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Fascinating discussion for me.  And we'll be back to talk to two 
of the best quarterbacks in the game, Dan Marino and Phil Simms, in just a 
moment. 
 
(Announcements) 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And we're back now with former Miami Dolphins quarterback Dan 
Marino--they call this the stadium that he built--and with former Super Bowl 
MVP Phil Simms, both of them now with CBS Sports. 
 
Guys, thank you very much for coming by. 
 
Mr. DAN MARINO (CBS Sports Analyst):  Well, thank you, Bob, I'm glad to be 
here. 
 
Mr. PHIL SIMMS (CBS Sports Lead Game Analyst):  Thank you. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  So what is it?  Is it going to be the Colt offense against the 
Bear defense?  Is that the storyline here today? 
 
Mr. MARINO:  Well, I think the storyline is, yeah, it's all really what style 
of football you like.  You know, the Bears are that grind it out.  They're 
going to try to run the ball 40 times, play good defense, get turnovers.  And 
then you look at Peyton Manning and no huddle, speed offense, try to 
fast-break.  So it's really the style of football that you like.  I, 
personally, like the style of the fast-break offense and Peyton Manning and 
throwing the football.  So I think that it may be their day today, but it's 
going to be a good game. 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Really?  You like style... 
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Mr. MARINO:  Yeah. 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  ...you like that fast-paced football. 
 
Mr. MARINO:  Yeah.  Sure. 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Dan Marino does. 
 
Mr. MARINO:  Sure.  You've got to pound it out of me, but that's what you did 
in the... 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  No, I'm just kidding.  Dan Marino threw nine million passes 
for--that's a shock. 
 
Mr. MARINO:  Well, I mean... 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  He wants to go out and air it out, so... 
 
Mr. MARINO:  ...it's raining a little bit, so that might be a problem. 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  I hear you. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Let's talk.  You guys are two of the best quarterbacks that ever 
were.  Let's just talk about this whole quarterback situation.  Here you have 
this great quarterback in Peyton Manning, and then in, the Bears, it, you 
know, it depends on who shows up... 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Right. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  ...as to whether this guy's a good quarterback or not.  Can you 
win this game without a great quarterback? 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Sure you can.  You can, Bob.  You absolutely can.  And I played 
in 1986, John Elway was on the other team and I was with the Giants.  And I 
answered questions all week long.  `So what do you think of John Elway?  Is he 
great?  Is he...' And I go, `Yeah, he's pretty good.  He'd be a great backup 
for the New York Giants.' 
 
Mr. MARINO:  I wonder if you're going to hit me all the time. 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  I don't know.  It's the way I talk. 
 
Mr. NANTZ:  I'm used to that. 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Yeah, Jim's used to it.  He's got black and blue arms.  But, yes, 
there's--football is the ultimate team game, so there's--it has to do with 
your defense, players, coaching, strategy, and sometimes the quarterback is 
the difference, but he doesn't have to be.  And Rex Grossman, I believe, can 
play an average game today, and they can still win. 
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Mr. MARINO:  I think the biggest thing, the key for him is not to turn it 
over and not put them offensively in a bad situation.  Rex Grossman, there's 
been times where he's played great, you know, Dorney, other times where he's 
struggled and it's because they turn it over.  I think if you're Lovie Smith, 
I'm a guy that's going to want to try to run the ball as much as I can with 
Thomas Jones and Cedric Benson and get some production out of them and try to 
keep Peyton Manning off the field.  And if that's the case, the Bears got a 
shot to win. 
 
Mr. NANTZ:  Phil, I'd just like to have my jacket back before the end of the 
day, since I'm wearing yours and you stole mine.  But... 
 
Mr. MARINO:  They look the same. 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  I'm not giving it back.  You left some money in the pocket, so 
I'm keeping it. 
 
Mr. NANTZ:  Yeah. 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  So thank you. 
 
Mr. NANTZ:  If there's not a quarterback that's the story at the end of the 
day, give me a player, both of you, that maybe will be the star we didn't 
think of going in. 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Oh, well, Dwight Freeney is the first guy that comes to my mind. 
Because you can talk about all you want about Peyton Manning.  If you don't 
have an answer for Dwight Freeney, he will ruin the game today for the Chicago 
Bears, so--and while you look at why it's such an interesting matchup, the 
Bears and John Tait, they have not played really against Dwight Fre--he 
haven't seen him in person.  So I think that's a big... 
 
Mr. MARINO:  And Mathis on the other side is a good matchup with Fred Miller. 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  He's very good.  I think it's just--that's something that people 
haven't talked enough about, Indianapolis' defense, how they can make big 
plays, too, against the opposing offense. 
 
Mr. MARINO:  Well, I mean if you're a Bear fan, it's got to be Thomas Jones 
and him running the football.  And they've had more production out of him than 
they had during the season, in the playoffs.  I mean, you know it's something 
you know that they're going to want to do, pound the football, so, you know, 
if you look at the Bears, it would have to be, you know, the running game that 
they have against a smaller, you know, aggressive defense in the Indianapolis 
Colts, but you can run against that team. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  What about the fact that this is the Super Bowl?  It's not a 
series of games like the World Series.  It's not the Final Four or any of 
that.  It's one game, one time. 
 
Mr. MARINO:  I can attest to that, because I've played in one, and I lost. 
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And afterwards it was like, you know, I wish this was a three game series, so 
I could have another chance the next day. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  But does it bring a certain kind of jitters?  I mean, do even 
professionals like you guys, do you get a little jitters on game day? 
 
Mr. MARINO:  Well, there's no doubt.  I mean yes, with this--with this big 
game, and the stage, and the people watching, and the fact that, you know, it 
might be the only chance you get to play in this game.  There is definitely 
nerves there.  And I think in the first quarter it's really who's going to 
handle that the best, you know, that's going to give them a little bit of 
advantage in this game. 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Yeah. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Have you noticed that, Phil?  Have you got any sense of who's 
going to be able to handle that today, from what you've done, your interviews 
and stuff this week, perhaps? 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Oh, no, because you know, during the week they're loose and they 
feel great.  And then now they have to stand out there on that field for 30 
minutes and wait for that first play to take off.  I think there is jitters, 
especially for quarterbacks.  Offensive linemen, they're going to be a little 
nervous, but they're going to hit somebody the very first play.  So when you 
hit in the NFL, that kind of settles you down.  For the quarterbacks, I think 
that's the hardest place to settle into the game.  If you have success early, 
both teams will, you know, they'll script it where even Peyton Manning, 
they'll give him some easy throws early, and Rex Grossman, to make them feel 
good, to get them into the game and have confidence. 
 
Mr. MARINO:  Confidence, yes. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  How good is Peyton Manning?  I heard Warren Moon, great 
quarterback for so many years, say this week, he said `Peyton Manning can just 
do things I couldn't do.' Is he--is he really exceptional? 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  He is really exceptional.  I do not have the vocabulary to really 
tell everybody at home how good he is.  And everything that he does on the 
field with being a leader, mentally making great decisions, and physically he 
just keeps getting better, Bob.  And that's what--that's what I'm going to 
talk about a little today.  He is just now maturing.  He's--he didn't come in 
the league matured and physically ready to go, he keeps getting better every 
year physically.  And mentally he came in the league as an old man, he was 
ready to get it done.  So I think we're going to see a long, long career from 
Peyton Manning. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And he's pretty good at--he's pretty close to breaking some 
records set by somebody I know, maybe you? 
 
Mr. MARINO:  Well, yeah, I mean, essentially if he stays healthy, I mean, if 
he stays healthy, which he has been.  I mean, the amazing thing for me, Phil 
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and guys, is the fact that this guy came into the league, and he hasn't missed 
a game from day one... 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Right. 
 
Mr. MARINO:  ...when he came in.  And if he stays healthy, he'll get all my 
records, that's for sure.  The thing that I love about him is, you know, how 
he can control the line of scrimmage, and he's like a coach on the field.  He 
understands everything that's going on defensively, and it's like, you know, 
what, what do you, what poison do you want if you're a defense coordinator? 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Yeah. 
 
Mr. MARINO:  If you blitz him, he's going to get you.  If you play zone, you 
play back off, soft coverage, he's going to get you, he's going to be patient. 
So it really, you know, it's tough to defend this guy because he is just so 
good. 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Bob, regardless of what happens today, what defines him, I think, 
he is a leader of men, and I really mean that.  He is a true leader with his 
work habits, the way he conducts himself on and off the field, with the 
coaches, and you know, that--he's not the friend of the players, he's not 
their friend.  He's their leader.  So you know, I hear it every once in 
awhile, `Hey, some of the guys are not happy with him.' You know, he's got to 
go, `Who cares?' He is the boss, the father of a--of a household. 
 
Mr. MARINO:  (Unintelligible) 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  And he really does it well. 
 
Mr. NANTZ:  You know, there really never has been a bad weather game at a 
Super Bowl before, and this being the house that Marino built, you played here 
for so long, and I'm sure you played in a number of bad weather games yourself 
right here at Dolphin Stadium.  Could be raining throughout.  What does that 
mean? 
 
Mr. MARINO:  Well, you know, I think if it's just light showers, Jim, I don't 
think that's a problem.  I don't think it'll affect either quarterback one way 
or the other.  But I've played in games in here where there's been downpours, 
and it's been like a monsoon, and that will affect, you know, handling the 
football, it'll affect throwing the football.  I think that will be an 
advantage to the Bears, because they do like to run it.  But, you know, I 
mean, when you're in the stadium and there are tough conditions, I think the 
wind, you know, the wind can be a factor at times, too here. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  You know, I was told--I was reading about you, Dan, and that you 
came to the Super Bowl, what, you were 23 years old? 
 
Mr. MARINO:  Yeah, 23, almost 24, yeah, so--yep. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And you lost.  And I was told that, for many years, you couldn't 
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go to a Super Bowl game.  And when you finally went back that you kind of 
became physically ill.  Is that so? 
 
Mr. MARINO:  Well, no, I mean, it's just--it didn't feel right, because it's 
something that I wanted to experience.  I wanted to know what it like, you 
know--what it was like just to be able to walk off the field like Phil did, 
holding that trophy, saying, `I was the quarterback for a championship 
football team.' And you know, while I was playing, I used to go--you know, go 
do the corporate things, and go to--during the week and some of the parties, 
and do all that.  But then I'd always leave and go home and watch the game on 
TV there because I just didn't feel like--if I wasn't in the game, I didn't 
really want to be in the stadium. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  What was it like to win, Phil? 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Bob, it was wonderful.  And I'm sitting here today with you 
because we won that Super Bowl.  And I tell people all the time, if I--if I'd 
have known it was so big, maybe I would have got nervous.  You know, I wasn't 
nervous for the game, and it all went so well for me.  And if we'd lost, it 
probably would have shortened my career in New York, and I probably would not 
have gotten into TV.  I would've been an NFL coach.  I probably would've 
already been a head coach and most likely already been fired, and be looking 
for a job somewhere else.  So I really believe that.  And--but, you know, as 
you play, I played for a guy, Bill Parcells, and he says--he was wonderful 
mentally.  He goes, `You can't be afraid.  Don't be afraid.' You know, coaches 
now, they're, `Don't make a mistake, Dan.  Can't throw an intercept.' He was 
like, `Go out there and be aggressive.  Make them get nervous because you're 
the quarterback.' And that really eased my mind.  It made me very confident 
for the Super Bowl. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  You know, last night, they... 
 
Mr. MARINO:  It helped having a great defense, too. 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Sure. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  They reran that great game, Joe Namath and the Jets beating the 
Baltimore Colts.  And you just realize what a--what a great quarterback that 
Joe Namath was.  And I--and I saw him saying, when he thought back on that 
game, that he said, `I always come back to three words:  We won it.' 
 
Mr. MARINO:  We did it. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  `We did it.' 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Yeah. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And it must be a tremendous, tremendous, tremendous thing. 
 
Dan, I have to ask you.  You are in--you have a bust in the Hall of Fame.  I'm 
sure you've been asked this a thousand times.  Phil has two Super Bowl rings. 
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Would you trade the bust for the rings? 
 
Mr. MARINO:  You know what?  No.  I don't think I would trade, you know, 
being in the Hall of Fame, playing 17 years for the Miami Dolphins, the 
relationship I have in this community, the experiences here for winning the 
Super Bowl ring and maybe not having the career, maybe winning the Super Bowl 
ring and only playing five years or 10 years and maybe playing for another 
team.  To me, there's something special about playing one place all that time 
and then getting into the Hall of Fame.  I wish I'd won a Super Bowl, yeah, of 
course.  But I wouldn't trade it. 
 
Schieffer:  You wouldn't trade it? 
 
Mr. MARINO:  No. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  What do you--what's the thing that means the most to you being 
here today, Phil? 
 
Mr. SIMMS:  Oh, just to be part of it, to stand up there today and stand next 
to Jim Nantz and talk about the game.  I love doing it.  But also, I'm going 
to be reliving what I felt 20 years ago a little bit.  And I know how special 
it's going to be.  Bill Parcells just retired.  And he says, `Why do you keep 
coaching?  Because you want to stand in the tunnel as they get ready to 
introduce you for Super Bowl.' Because that is the greatest feeling I ever had 
as an athlete.  And I said this to people, I said, `Whatever you dream and 
fantasize what it's going to be like, as I stood there that day in Pasadena, I 
go, `It's every bit of that and more.  This is...'--it was good stuff. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right.  Guys, that's a great place to leave it.  We'll be back 
with the final word in just a minute. 
 
(Announcements) 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And finally today, news can be broken into two parts:  what people 
need to know and what they may want to know.  We usually concentrate on the 
news we believe you need to know.  The Super Bowl, on the other hand, is big 
news that millions upon millions of Americans want to know.  Since someone had 
to do it, we volunteered to help tell the story.  Now, how is that for a 
high-minded excuse for being here? 
 
For sure, the Super Bowl has become an institution, as much a part of American 
life as the Fourth of July and Thanksgiving, even a factor in the national 
economy.  But, for all of that, for all the hype, whatever happens here 
doesn't really matter.  And to me, that's the best part.  We worry, we bet the 
office pool, we cheer, we analyze and agonize.  But, in the end, nations will 
neither rise nor fall because of what happens here.  Soldiers will not die. 
Disease will neither spread nor be cured.  Some years back, a weird Dallas 
Cowboy running back named Duane Thomas put it in some perspective when he 
said, `If this is the ultimate game, why are they playing it again next year?' 
 
Yet, for a few hours today, millions here and even some of our soldiers 
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overseas will put aside what does matter and enjoy something that doesn't. 
Not many things in American life have the power to do that, and that is a good 
thing, the great value of sport. 
 
Have a great time today.  That is certainly my plan.  And we'll see you next 
week from Washington. 


